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Dear Customer,

Each year, we take hundreds of thousands of water 
quality tests. I am pleased to share with you that for 
2011, MWRA again met every federal and state drinking 
water standard. System-wide, we have been below the 
Lead Action Level for the past eight years. Please read 
the letter on page 4 for more information on your local 
water system.

We are fortunate to have inherited one of the country’s 
great water systems. And MWRA continues its work to 
make the water system even better, with construction of 
new water storage tanks and pipeline projects to improve 
redundancy - to ensure we can still deliver water if there is 
a major break. We are also adding ultra-violet light 
disinfection at our water treatment plant.

This report is essentially a nutrition label for your water. 
We hope that you take a moment to read it and to learn 
about your water system. We want you to share our 
confidence in your drinking water.

Sincerely,

Frederick A. Laskey
Executive Director
Frederick A. Laskey
Executive Direeeeecto
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Tap Water -
The Smart Choice!

COMMUNITY PIPESCOMMUNITY PIPES

It’s The Law!

Award Winning Water
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Drinking Water and 
People with Weakened
Immune Systems



Town of NORWOOD Public Water Supply 
# 3220000

To the Norwood Community:

This annual report, compiled in accordance with state and federal drinking water regulations, deals with the quality of the drinking water that we deliver to our residents 
and other water users.

Norwood, like many other communities in the metropolitan area, obtains all of its water from the Massachusetts Water Resources Authority (MWRA), which owns and 
operates a network of water reservoirs, treatment facilities and distribution pipes, ranging from the Quabbin and Wachusett reservoirs and storage facilities in western 
and central Massachusetts to the hundreds of miles of individual water mains that deliver water to our border.  The Town, in turn, delivers this water to your home through 
a network of over 120 miles of locally-owned distribution pipes, maintained by our local Dept. of Public Works.

Both the MWRA and the Town have invested heavily in our water systems in recent years in order to maintain the high quality of our drinking water.  In the last few years, 
for example, we have cleaned and lined several thousand feet of water main to eliminate rusty water problems in different neighborhoods.  We recently completed several 
streets in the South Norwood neighborhood.

This coming construction season, we are focusing our efforts on replacing an aging water main as well as continuing our water main cleaning and lining program. The 
projects are:

• Replacement of the 10” cast-iron water main on Willow Street and a portion of Lenox Street with 1,120 feet of 12” cement-lined ductile iron. The existing cast- iron 
water main has failed four times in recent years and is obviously not in good condition.

• Clean and cement-line 1,420 feet of 6” water main on Concord Avenue. This is part of the Town’s continuing effort to clean cast-iron water mains and then install 
cement linings. This work improves both water pressure in the affected pipe and the aesthetics of the drinking water it provides.

Water Quality Results

The MWRA water that is supplied to Norwood is some of the highest quality water in the country.  Both the MWRA and the Town constantly collect and analyze water 
samples in accordance with protocols set by state agencies and by the EPA to ensure its continued safety and potability.

The most frequently asked question that we receive about water quality concerns the potential presence of lead in tap water.  The answer is simple: the water we supply 
to your home does not contain any lead.   If any lead is present at the tap, it has been picked up through contact with brass fixtures (which contain lead in the alloy) or 
with lead elsewhere on the premises, such as lead solder used in plumbing work. Lead water services (the pipe running from the house foundation to the water main 
in the street) may also be a factor.  However, lead has not been used for water services or for household plumbing since before World War II.  Although the majority of 
homes dating from this earlier era either never used lead or have since had their water services replaced, there are still a small number of lead services in use.  Over the 
last several years, the Public Works Department has located and replaced over 120 such residential services, even though almost none of the homes involved exhibited 
elevated lead levels. Once again the results for Norwood were good with a 90th percentile result of 7.78 ppb, easily meeting the Action Level of 15 ppb.

Lead solder, on the other hand, was not banned until 1986, so it is possible that some newer homes built before that date could have elevated levels of lead present in 
the “first flush” from a tap.

For more information about the potential presence of lead at the tap and steps that may be taken to reduce exposure, contact the Norwood Board of Health.  In addition, 
the Board of Health conducts a voluntary lead testing program using a state-certified laboratory to analyze tap water samples collected by the consumer (there is a $20 
fee).  Please contact Director of Public Health Sigalle Reiss in the Health Dept. at 781-762-1240 x174 for more information.

We hope that you find this report to be informative.  If you have any questions including on meetings, please contact Director Mark P. Ryan of the Department of Public 
Works at 781-762-1413.

John J. Carroll							       Mark P. Ryan
General Manager							       Director of Public Works and Town Engineer
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The Inch
Rule for Water
Saving Outdoors

WATER CONSERVATIONWATER CONSERVATION

Promote Tap Water!

Follow Outdoor
Water Saving
Ground Rules




